
Eureka Township 
Board Meeting 
October 1980 

 
The board met at the town hall. 
 
All members present. 

 
Minutes of September meeting and treasurer report were accepted as read. 
 
Bills were presented.  Tribune $6.34, Macklin $37.80, Primary election $126.00, Rother 

$2,178.01, 225th St Road $19,000.00, Engineer $4,000.00.  Zweber made a motion to pay 
225th road bill of $19,000 by warrant.  Johnson made a motion to amend by paying 
$15,000 by warrant at this time, seconded by Sauber, all approved. 
Johnson made a motion to pay Engineer Dwirsified $2,000.00, seconded by Kadlec, 

passed 5-0. 
Johnson then made a motion to pay all the rest of the bills.  Seconded by Sauber, passed 
5-0. 
 

Robert Dawson’s were not present when called. 
 
Mr. Frank Beissel asked for a permit for a storage shed.  Zweber motion, seconded by 
Johnson, carried. 

 
Tom Conroy’s request for a silo permit was passed on a motion Johnson, seconded by 
Kadlec. 
 

Steve and Mary Nusser complained about a home they bought in Eureka Estates.  They 
questioned as to the permit and said it had never been inspected by our inspector, also 
that the basement leaks.  Johnson made a motion to have our lawyer obtain a court order 
to check on buildings, this firm have built in Eureka Estates, seconded by Kadlec and 

passed. 
 
Smith reported that the road on 225th St. was almost complete.  A bend at Johnson’s 
driveway was objected by Johnson Brothers but o.k.ed by the County. 

 
Sauber made a motion to hire a different lawyer in the 247 th St bridge damage case as 
Macklin represents G & T Trucking.  Zweber seconded the motion carried. 
 

Dag Kernel owners Dakken and Barr appeared next as some complaints about noise.  
Since no neighbors appeared to complain Johnson suggested no action be taken.  
 
Mr. Quanbeck and lawyers Getts came forward to present a plan to divide the Quanbeck 

property on Chub Lake.  The board was not in favor of any action.  Mr. Getts then 
presented some alternatives.  Smith suggested that our lawyer contact their lawyer or wait 
to see what their next move would be in this case. 



 
George Sauber reported on the solid waste meeting.  He asked the board to check up on 
the ordinance to see if we can prohibit such dumps.  He also reported that the M.A.C. 

plan would only result in a 1 or 2 % loss in taxes in their takeover of Airlake. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M. 


